WIU SUAA Board Meeting Minutes

Thursday June 5, 2014
Wesley United Methodist Church
Present: Belles, Callison, Fulkerson, Gilbert, Hedblade, Helmers, Jones, McLaughlin, Lucus, McLean, Nelson, Pano, Pledge, Richmond, Rupert, Wherling, Yunker.
Nelson called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. 

Minutes: The minutes of the May 1, 2014 meeting were accepted with corrections.  Gilbert/Belles

The next meeting will be Thursday, July 3, 2014 at Wesley United Methodist Church.
Treasurer’s Report:  The treasurer's report was reviewed and accepted including liability insurance information.  Fulkerson/McLean    Motion was made to send the insurance company a list of members of the local SUAA board to be added to the liability insurance policy.  Discussion followed.  Fulkerson/McLean  
Membership Report:  Helmers reported serving on the nominating committee to fill state SUAA officer positions.  She described several nominating slate options that were prepared. Jones reported there are 700 local chapter members.  There was a Benefits Choice meeting on May 5 at Wesley United Methodist Church.  An information table was set up to hand out SUAA literature at that meeting. 
Survivor Assistance:  Hedblade reported the following local members have passed away- Jerry Shryock, May 18; Steven Axley, May 13; Sharon Jackson, Oct. 15; Ray Kershner, May 19; Ned Shearer, June, 1.  
Human Resources Update: Rupert gave updated information on the length of time the State is taking to reimburse venders or individuals for medical bills.  Wait times are improving.  Updated information on retired members' medical insurance and Medicare related information was given.   
Legislative Report: Pano reported an unofficial group has been analyzing the three proposals of the new State SUAA constitution.  The group is developing a strategy for dealing with the constitution proposals.  The group may submit a minority report at the annual meeting.  
Pano reviewed the status of current bills in the state legislature.  The new State of Illinois budget was discussed.  He identified new ballot items on the fall, 2014 election ballot.  Illinois is rated 50th by financial rating companies.  The State SUAA organization took no stand on the state income tax issue.  No legislative alerts were sent by the executive director of SUAA.  As of May 1, 2014, the SUAA lawsuit fund reported the amount of $276,718. 
Publication Report: Belles reported that newsletter publication dates have not been set for the coming year.
Technology Report:  Werling reported there will be an update to technology at WIU relating to our website.

New Business:  A "thank you" note was received from the McDonough County Historical Society for a contribution sent from our local SUAA chapter, for the tree planting project in Old Macomb Cemetery.
Nelson reported on information relating to the Annual SUAA State Meeting.  She has not yet sent our analysis of the new proposed constitution to all chapters in the state.  Sandy reported on the division of local chapters into 3 regions as proposed in the new constitution.  She shared a map showing the regions.  The local chapter will pay registration fees and hotel costs of the Annual SUAA State Meeting for WIU local board members who are attending. This is a continuation of past practice.

Motion was made to thank Nelson for her time and efforts in the Office of President of our local chapter for the past year. Fulkerson/Jones
Adjournment was at 11:05 a.m.  Gilbert/Pledge
Jackie Richmond, June 5, 2014
